
 
 
 

CITIZEN’S POLICE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE (CPOC) 
Monday, February 26, 2024 

7:00 p.m. 
Room 124, Village Hall 

 
Minutes 

 
Present: CPOC: Kevin Barnhart, Sue Humphreys, Justin Johnson, Jack Powers, Dana Wright 
 Absent: Curtis Lott 
  Police Department: Chief Johnson, Commander Murphy 

Village Staff: Kira Tchang, Assistant Village Manager/HR Director 
Trustee Liaison: Chibuike Enyia 
  
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. 
 
There were no public comments. 
 
There was a motion to approve the January 22, 2024 minutes. The motion was proposed by 
Committee Member Wright and seconded by Committee Member Humphreys.  Ayes: four, Nays: 
None.  Abstain: one. The minutes were approved. 
 
Director Tchang gave an update on the surveillance technology ordinance. There is still internal 
discussion and is preliminary schedule to be presented to the Board in March. The work plan went to 
the Village Board January 20 and was approved with no comments or concerns. The committee will 
discuss their input as a group on the March 18 CPOC meeting. 
 
The Committee will also discuss the Day in our Village at the March 18 meeting. 
 
Chief Johnson discussed the 2022 traffic stop and pedestrian stop. There was a discussion with the 
committee.   
 
Chief Johnson gave an update on recruiting.  There are currently eighty-five sworn officers. There are 
three in field training and one recently sworn in. There are three in the academy and two officers will 
be retiring. One employment offer has been accepted by a candidate who will be starting in April. 
 
Chair Barnhart had questions on police training.  The Police Department will provide additional 
information to the committee at the next meeting. 
 
There were no stops for flock. There were a few questions and a discussion regarding flock. There 
was a discussion regarding the report that was recently published.  The discussion of the report will 
be added to the April CPOC agenda. 
 
There was a motion to go into Executive Session by Committee Member Humphreys seconded by 
Committee Member Wright. Ayes: All, Nays: None.  The Meeting adjourned to Executive Session at 
7:50 p.m. 
 



The meeting resumed from Executive Session at 9:36 p.m. 
 
There was a motion to adjourn by Committee Member Wright, seconded by Committee Member 
Johnson.  Ayes: All, Nays: None. 
 
The CPOC meeting was adjourned at 9:38 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 


